
My family and I have used the services of the Credit Union for over 40 years. I remember being introduced to 
the whole ‘credit union concept’ all those years ago. The idea that we are all members and owners, not just 
customers and that profits are turned back to the members and their communities made sense to me. 

Over the years, more and more benefits have been added to keep current and to surpass other financial 
institutions. After years of growth, now nine branches and in excess of a billion dollars in assets, those same 
ideals and benefits remain intact, and what is surprising to me is that expansion has never minimized the 
service offered by the friendly, co-operative and knowledgeable staff. 

I have had the privilege of serving as a Director for a total of fifteen (15) years; this past six (9) years with 
Tandia and previously serving as a Director and Vice Chair with the former Teachers’ Credit Union. I ask for 
your vote of support so that I may, with my fellow board members, management and staff continue to enhance 
value to our membership by staying ahead of the competition in our lending and savings’ vehicles, and by 
helping Tandia continue to meet its members’ needs. In these challenging times, I will dedicate my time and 
efforts on your behalf and look forward to working with Tandia’s amazing staff. 

Thank you, 

John Deven 
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